
PROJECT NARRATIVE 

DATE:  November 29, 2021 

PROJECT:  The Vine – 4 story 

ADDRESS: 160 Lithia Way, Ashland 

The proposed project is a new 4-story mixed use building to be built between two existing 3-story 

buildings on Lithia Way.  The first floor space facing Lithia Way will be for commercial use and the rear 

portion of the first floor, facing Will Dodge Way, will have covered parking spaces for use of the hotel 

guests.  The second floor will have five hotel suites with kitchenettes, while the third floor will include 

two hotel suites as well as a private lounge with wine storage lockers.  The fourth floor, at roof level, will 

have a covered open-air lounge for private use.  It is possible that this level will include a small kitchen in 

an enclosed space.  The building will be faced in brick, ground face CMU and stucco and will have 

aluminum-clad wood windows and doors.   

Approval for a similar mixed use project on this same property was originally approved in 2012.  The 

project at that time included commercial space, hotel suites and residential units.  The new proposed 

project eliminates the residential units and adds a use on the fourth floor (roof level).  In doing so, the 

height of the proposed building has increased to 50’ (an additional 10’ over allowable height in the C-1-D 

zone).  In order to reduce the perceived mass of the building and more closely match the scale of the 

adjacent buildings, the top of the main roof parapet will be limited to approximately 41’ above grade on 

the Lithia Way side.  A roof structure covering most of the fourth floor will be pulled back 5’-9” from the 

north face of the building, with only open trellis projecting toward the street.  The two stair wells and 

elevator extend to the fourth floor level and include parapets concealing HVAC equipment.  These 

parapets will extend approximately 4’-2” above the fourth floor roof structure, however the walls of the 

stairs and elevator are located a minimum 15 feet back from the north face of the building to reduce 

their perceived height.  

A “street view” elevation is included with this submittal (see sheet A6.1A) to show the proposed building 

in relation to the two existing adjacent buildings. 




















	A0.1_Site Plan_01-25-22
	A3.1_First Floor Plan_01-25-22
	A3.2_Second Floor Plan_01-25-22
	A3.3_Third Floor Plan_01-25-22
	A3.4_Fourth Floor Plan_01-25-22
	A6.1_North Elevation_01-25-22
	A6.1A_North Elevation - Street View_01-25-22
	A6.2_East Elevation_01-25-22
	A7.1_Building Section A_01-25-22



